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 Spring 2017, Volume 12, Issue 2 

 

Blendon Township Summer Concert Schedule Set 
by Carolyn Cordray, HRAA President 
 
The summer concert series will once again be returning to our 

beautiful Ridgewood Park this summer. The first concert on  

June 10th will feature Heindog and Stantz. They are a six piece band 

playing classic rock and blues. They frequently play at Gatsby's in 

Gahanna and many other local venues. July 15th's concert features Chris Logsdon. Chris will 

treat the residents of Blendon Township to some great acoustic rock as well as fun interactive 

entertainment. On August 26th, the final concert for the summer, No Regrets will be 

performing from The Ridgewood Park gazebo. Recently selected as the QFM96 House Band 

for 2017, No Regrets are central Ohio's premier iconic rock band complete with big hair, 

spandex and a great set of 80's songs. A Huber Ridge resident, Paul Koval, is a part of this 

band. Be sure to come out to watch one of our own. 

 

All concerts in the park are scheduled from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. on the above dates. Free food 

(hot dogs, chips, drinks, etc.) will once again be available. We are working to secure a food 

truck for each concert. So bring a few dollars if you are interested in grabbing a bite to eat 

from them. 

 

Blendon Township is the primary sponsor and host of the summer concert series. The 

Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc. will once again be sponsoring and volunteering at 

this popular summer event. We hope to see you on June 10th, July 15th and August 26th!  
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Celebrating 10 Years Of Great Gardeners 
Blendon Huber Ridge Blooms Annual Garden Show and Contest 

by Pam Clegg, Blooms Coordinator 
 
It's our 10th Anniversary Tour and we are thrilled to celebrate ten years of great 
gardeners, beautiful blooms, generous donors, and dedicated volunteers! If you are new to 
the community and do not know about Blendon Huber Ridge Blooms, it is a free, publicized 
garden tour where gardeners in Huber Ridge and Sunbury Woods welcome the general 
public to tour and appreciate their garden. It is a judged event that rewards all participants 
and also selects three place winners. The tour takes place rain or shine (we hope for the 
shine). How many and which gardens will be open for tour varies from year to year 
depending on a successful application process. (See application for details.) 
 
NEW date this year! Many expressed that an earlier tour date would show off their 
gardens better. In response, we moved the date up. Our new, earlier tour date is Sunday, 
June 25, from 1-5 p.m. We are hoping the earlier date will result in a greater and more 
diverse response. Knowing we have many skilled gardeners in the community, we are  
encouraging interested gardeners to apply starting May 1. The deadline to apply is June 12, 
at 5 p.m. 
 
Also new this year we are including the Blooms application on page 4 of The Herald for 
your convenience. In the past we have cased the Huber Ridge and Sunbury Woods 
neighborhoods looking for potential garden entries. We may still case the communities for 
great gardens, but we very much appreciate resident-initiated applications. Some back yards 
are beautiful but as we drive through the community, it is very difficult to see backyards 
from the street view. So if you have worked hard and want to share your beautiful blooms, 
then please apply. 
 
A little bit of history. This event began in 2008 for the Huber Ridge Area as a result of the 
encouragement and prompting of Blendon Township Trustee Stewart Flaherty, an avid 
gardener himself. Stewart believes that beauty is contagious, so each year he has “put his 
money where his mouth is” by donating the first place prize of a $100 gift card to a home 
improvement store. The intention was always to expand the tour to include more of Blendon 
Township, but that did not happen until our eighth year when we included Sunbury Woods. 
Thank you, Stewart, for your generous giving and encouragement to our gardeners! 
           
Volunteers have worked hard to make this event happen every year. Elisabeth Clegg 
(multiple duties), Hannah Clegg (photographer), Carolyn Cordray (multiple duties), and 
Marje Obrist (certificate design and production) have been involved with Blooms since the 
beginning. 

(continued on page 3) 
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Gardeners (Continued) 
 
Others served as judge various years: Elisabeth Clegg, Carolyn Cordray, Barbara Crawford, 
Jaclyn Davis, Jeff and Linda Laine, Diane Lobdell, and Marje Obrist. Joy Neff and Sharon Ricker 
contributed to the Gardener's Reception. Both Joy and Carolyn have created coupons for the 
event. Carolyn created gift bags. Sharon Ricker and Diane Lobdell have also served as co-
coordinators. These volunteers put in a lot of time, thought, and effort, so please join me in 
thanking them. Blooms would not happen without them. We thank all of you! 
 
Sponsors/donors have also made this event happen. Please take time to thank Trustee 
Stewart Flaherty for his idea, support, and generous donation each year. Thank your Huber 
Ridge Area Association, Inc., members and Executive Committee for their support and generous 
donations of third place prize, gifts, supplies, and Blooms signs. Please thank Sharon Ricker who 
has generously donated the second place prize of a $50 gift card to Oakland Nursery since 2009. 
Thank Barbara Crawford who donates toward the gift bags each participant receives. Thank 
Hoover Gardens for their sponsorship and generous coupon. Strader's Garden Center donated 
one year, and we thank them as well. Because of these donors our gardeners are generously 
rewarded. 
 
We really believe that “gardens are for sharing” and we hope our best gardens will be 
shared on our 10th Anniversary Tour. Sincere and special thanks to all who have shared their 
beautiful blooms these last nine years. Without your sharing, there would have been no tours. 
Some excellent gardeners who even placed in the show are now deceased, but we remember 
them this year with pride. 
 
And without those who tour, Blooms would not have much success either. So we very much 
thank those who make time to tour the gardens. Many participants have said how much your 
encouragement impacted them. Thank you! 
 
You can stay informed about Blooms on Facebook, search Blendon Huber Ridge Blooms; and 
www.huberridge.org. 
 

Connect With HRAA Online 
Connect with your Huber Ridge neighbors by joining the “Huber Ridge Area 

Association” and “Huber Ridge Area Association News” Facebook pages.  

You will also find more information about our neighborhood as well as archives of 

prior editions of The Herald by visiting huberridge.org. 
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Blendon Huber Ridge Blooms 2017 Application 
Celebrating our 10th Annual Garden Tour and Contest 

Sunday, June 25th, 1:00 – 5:00 p.m.  
 

Name(s) of gardener(s)__________________________________________________ 
Address_________________________________________________________________ 
Phone No. ____________________ email ___________________________________ 
By completing and submitting this form, you will be considered for competitive entry in the Blendon Huber Ridge Blooms FREE garden tour and contest 
held Sunday, June 25, 1:00 - 5:00 p.m. The tour is publicized via various venues such as Facebook, the HRAA, Inc. website and Dispatch media. Your 
photograph and photos of your garden will appear on our Facebook pages (Blendon Huber Ridge Blooms) and in the HRAA, Inc. newsletter, The Herald. 
Your address may be listed in Dispatch media as this tour is open to the public. 
 
Applications will be accepted starting May 1 through the June 12 deadline. Completed entry forms must be delivered, mailed, or emailed to: Pam 
Clegg, 3614 Makassar Drive, 43081 blooms@huberridge.org and received no later than June 12, 2017, 5 p.m. 
 
Eligibility: You must reside in the Huber Ridge or Sunbury Woods areas, be 18 or over, and have a tour-ready garden. Criterion for selection of a “tour-
ready garden” include safety for visitors (no tripping hazards, etc.) and maintenance (weeding, trimming, deadheading etc.) in addition to a multitude of 
other factors such as landscape design, use of plants, curb appeal, environmental friendliness and overall aesthetics. A Blooms committee member(s) will 
pre-determine and confirm your eligibility for the tour within three days of receiving your application. (You will be notified.) Entries may be limited. 
 
Agreement: *Upon notification of eligibility, participants will receive a Blendon Huber Ridge Blooms participant yard sign that will be placed in 
your front yard. You agree to keep your participant sign visible in your front yard until 5 p.m. the day of the tour. (Participants will receive this yard 
sign not more than 30 days prior to the tour and/or within 3 days of selection.) Please return signs to Pam Clegg the day of the tour – at 6 p.m., 
when you attend the Gardener's Reception. 
 
*Participants agree to maintain a smoke-free, alcohol-free, safe yard (no clutter/hazards) and manage pets and/or children (safety) while guests are 
present and while judges are judging. 
 
*Participants agree to provide a “tour-ready garden” especially on tour day and be host/hostess on the day of the tour for the entire four hours; 1-5 
p.m. This is for your safety as well as for the safety of those touring. If you cannot be home June 25, then please enter another year. Details about 
what to expect and do on tour day will be emailed or delivered. 
 
*You agree to attend our annual Gardener’s Reception held in Ridgewood Park, June 25, 2017, (tour day), from 6-7 p.m. After all, you worked hard and 
deserve refreshment and reward! Winners of the garden show will be announced at our Gardener’s Reception and all prizes/gift bags will be distributed 
at this event as well. Remember to bring your Blooms yard sign with you to this event. 
 
*Only judges/photographers should enter your yard prior to the tour. Judges and photographers will wear name tags and you will know who they are via 
email. Gardens will be judged between June 12 and June 21; hours and days yet to be determined. You will be notified in advance. You do not need to 
be home or outside during judging.  
Prizes: 1st place - $100 gift card to a home improvement store (donated by Stew Flaherty, Blooms Chairman) 
2nd place - $50 gift card to Oakland Nursery (donated by Sharon Ricker, Blooms judge, past 1st place winner) 
3rd place - $35 check (donation from the Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc., sponsor)  
 
Remaining participants receive gift bags with GREAT perks (courtesy of sponsors HRAA, Inc.; Barbara Crawford, Realtor, Coldwell Banker King 
Thompson and Blooms judge; and Hoover Gardens) 
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Summer Is Around The Corner - Kid’s Lunch Club Is Coming! 
by Claudia Carney, neighbor 

Did you know that the Kid’s Lunch Club began 
in 2011, and that our very own Ridgewood Park 
was the first and only site open at that time? 
The program has successfully expanded each 
year to now include 9 other sites!  

In 2016 WARM supplied 18,943 lunch 
meals and 29,214 weekend meals to eligible 
children, totaling 48,157 meals. Additionally, KLC 
distributed 80,778 pounds of fresh produce at the 
sites. 

The Westerville Area Kids Lunch Clubs is a FREE 
program that provides children ages 1-18 with 
nutritious meals and coordinated enrichment 
activities throughout the summer when school is 
not in session.  

You do not have to register to attend, just show up!  The site at Ridgewood Park runs rain or shine 
each day, from 11:45 a.m. until 12:30 p.m.  For other sites, please visit the WARM website at 
http://www.warmwesterville.org/ and click on “Services” at the top of the webpage and select 
“Kids Lunch Club.” 

Do you enjoy the great outdoors, face painting, crafts, exercise fitness, gardening, nutrition and 
other extra-curricular activities? We invite you to become a mentor and share your passion with 
children in our local community. For more information on how you can get involved contact Deb 
Wallace at deb@warmwesterville.org or call 614-899-0196 ext. 219. 

Stevens Family Thank You 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank you all, our neighbors, for all you have done 
following our house fire in December. We are beyond grateful for the offers for help, out-
reaching of support, gift card and gofundme donations that have been given to our family. We 
are staying only a few minutes from our house, so you may see us around, especially as the 
weather warms up. Thank you also for keeping an eye on our home while we're displaced. We 
hope to be home this fall!  
 
Sincerely,  
 
The Stevens Family 
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Blockwatch Events Planned For The Year! 
by Lynn White, Block Watch Coordinator 

Happy Spring, neighbors! 

The president of the HRAA, the neighborhood watch coordinator for Sunbury Woods and I met 
with two very knowledgeable BTPD officers. We came up with ideas for a few things that we can 
do related to block watch in Huber Ridge this year.   

We are looking to host a meeting on internet safety for Seniors. Also, we are working on getting 
someone to come in to speak about human trafficking awareness. Lastly, we are planning on 
holding something fun at the park the Sunday before National Night Out, July 30th. Save the 
date!  

National Night Out will be held on Tuesday, August 1 this year. It is a great time to get out of your 
house and socialize and meet your neighbors if you have not already. Knowing your neighbors is 
a great way to have a friendly community and it helps to have contact information in case you see 
something out of the norm to keep our neighborhood safe.  

Watch our Huber Ridge Facebook page, future newsletters, and the HRAA website for dates and 
more description on all of the above.  

Right Opportunity For The Right Person 
by Carolyn Cordray, HRAA President 

 
Have we got a deal for you! The Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc. has an opportunity for a 

member in good standing to join our Executive Officers as Secretary. Training Provided. We are 

an all-volunteer organization! So the good news is, this "job" won't cause you to pay more taxes!! 

Become a part of one of the most dynamic and active neighborhood associations in the area. You 

have the opportunity to serve your community in a meaningful and productive way! The position 

requires populating our agenda template before our meetings, note-taking at our general 

membership and executive meetings, then generating 

minutes (also a template). If you are interested in 

becoming the secretary of the Huber Ridge Area 

Association, Inc. contact Carolyn Cordray at 

President@huberridge.org with an enthusiastic "YES! 

Please sign me up Carolyn!!” We cannot wait to hear 

from you! 
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Annual Plant Swap Is May 20th 
by Lori Mann, Beautification Coordinator 

 
I’ve been playing in the dirt. It’s something I’ve done since I was little: I never missed a chance 
to make mud pies! Not much has changed in the past (mfmfmf) years. It’s not as easy as it used 
to be, so I’ve found new ways to satisfy the urge. Here are a couple of tips for you, as you get 
ready to make your own mud pies. 
 
This is actually from my Great Aunt Fran, who worked in her yard as long as she was able. I 
inherited her little red wagon then, which she used as a gardening cart. She put a cushion in the 
bottom and had her tools beside her in the wagon. She sat on it with her legs over the side, using 
her feet to move through the yard as she tended her flower beds. The wagon served me well, until 
I found a plastic gardening stool. The seat lifts up, and I store my tools there. It has little places 
for carrying a drink, too. 

Have you given any thought to installing a rain 
barrel or two? Quite a few of us in the 
neighborhood have at least one. I have two, and 
have found they help save money on our water 
bills. We were able to buy them from the 
Franklin County Soil and Water Conservation’s 
program a couple years ago. Go to their site, 
http://www.communitybackyards.org/participate, for more information. 

Another suggestion I’d like to give you is concerning native plants. We planted some last year, 
and hope they have become established. (We used the free water from our rain barrels to keep 
them watered after planting them.) In a couple years, I hope I will be able to propagate them. 

This brings me to my last suggestion. If you have been so fortunate that you have an abundance 
of plants, thin them out and put them in containers for sharing. The annual Huber Ridge Area 
plant swap is on May 20th at Ridgewood Park. Simple guidelines to follow: 

•Put your plants in containers you can part with, so the recipients won’t have to return them to 
you. Some of the best are disposable plastic cups or storage containers. Larger plants can be put 
it garbage bags with damp newspapers so they won’t be too heavy. 
•Be sure to identify your plants as well as you can with all the information you have. Helpful facts 
about sun/shade, height, spreading, and water/drought tolerance would certainly be appreciated. 
If you don’t have that information, bring them anyhow! Some of the local green thumbs might 
know or will look them up for you. 
•Try to keep roots in dirt, as bare roots are less likely to survive transplanting. 

Happy gardening! 
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A Note From The Principal 
by Christopher Blados, Principal 

Hello Again from Huber Ridge Elementary! We are more than 3/4 of the way through another 

great school year! Our students just completed the Huber Ridge PTA Rocket Walk-a-Thon in 

which students raised money for our PTA with an emphasis on using the funds to help repair the 

walking path that is used by our students and the community. It is a great feature of Huber 

Ridge that we know the community values. If you would like to make a donation to the PTA to 

help maintain the path, you may come into the office.   

Our continued focus on Positive Behavioral Intervention & Supports - rewarding students for 

good behavior - continues to grow and we are seeing great gains in student behavior.  In 

addition to our PBIS program, our Kindergarten through 2nd grade students are benefiting from 

the PATHS Program, which is a researched based social emotional learning program which 

teaches students how to get along with others and regulate emotions. PBIS combined with 

PATHS are reducing distractions in the classroom, resulting in more time for teaching and 

greater student gains. 

I would also like to take this time to thank Mrs. Mary Jane McDonough, one of the great Huber 

Ridge Kindergarten teachers. Mrs. McDonough has spent over 20 years teaching Kindergarten 

at Huber Ridge and has decided to retire at the end of this school year. I know she has greatly 

touched the lives of many children and families in the Huber Ridge area. We cannot thank her 

enough for all of her contributions throughout the years! 

Huber Ridge Elementary loves being part of this great community and appreciates your 

continued support! 

 

 



 

9 

 

 

The HRAA Spring Community Garage Sale - May 6th 
by Marc Humker, HRAA Vice President 

 
The HRAA Spring Community Garage Sale is scheduled for Saturday, May 6, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

 

Would you like to participate in the Spring Community Garage Sale? 

As always the Huber Ridge Area Association will be gathering information for those who would 

like to register their garage sale to promote it through the advertising tools offered to residents. 

Specifically, maps are produced and handed out to shoppers in the neighborhood on that day to 

direct them to the registered sales. Registering your garage sale is completely free whether you 

are a member of the Huber Ridge Area 

Association or not. Why wouldn’t you 

register? Our Community Garage Sales are 

advertised in The Dispatch and five This 

Week neighborhood papers. That is free 

advertising provided to you by our friend 

and neighbor Liz Loew with Carleton 

Realty! 

 

Additionally, the garage sales are promoted online on the Dispatch Garage Sale Finder, our own 

website, our own Facebook pages and as many other local Facebook selling pages as possible. 

Signs are posted throughout the neighborhood to promote this event as well. If you are 

interested in this FREE registration for your garage sale, contact Marc Humker with the 

following information: Your name, address, email, phone and one or two items that you feel are 

featured items that would draw shoppers to your sale. We only print your address and items on 

the map. We collect the other information as we need to communicate the rules and additional 

tips for promoting your garage sale a little closer to the date. 

 

You can email Marc at vp@huberridge.org or send a text to 614-446-2419 and state that you 

wish to register. Our preferred option is to register through our online registration at: 

www.SignUpGenius.com/go/20F044DA5AC2FA6F58-hraa2 
 

Thanks and enjoy spring! 
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The HRAA Provides Incentive To Join Or Renew 
by Carolyn Cordray, HRAA President 

 
Through the month of April the Huber Ridge Area Association is offering residents who join or 

renew their membership with the association two additional months of membership.  Annual 

dues remain a bargain at just $15 to support the long list of events, activities and programs put 

together and sponsored by the HRAA. Your membership in our association helps make possible 

our ability to publish a quarterly newsletter, have two fully advertised community garage sales, 

Block Watch trainings, full internet presence including website and Facebook pages, summer 

concerts in the park, plant swap, kiosk signage, Blendon Huber Blooms garden show and 

contest, Halloween party, Holiday Cheer program, 

and Holiday Lights contest.  

 

Check it out, no other neighborhood in our general 

vicinity does so much with so little. You have to 

admit that's a whole lot of activity for just $15 per 

household. Payment is easy too!  Options include 

cash or check made payable to HRAA can be either 

mailed or delivered to Thom Conley at 3533 

Makassar Dr, Westerville, OH or use PayPal through 

our website at www.huberridge.org. We are heading 

into the months where our association events, activities and programming is about to begin. 

Why not join now? Get the extra two months of membership and own the pride that you actively 

support your neighborhood in this way by becoming a member. 

How To Place An Advertisement in The Herald 
If you are interested in placing an ad in The Herald please email Carolyn Cordray 
at president@huberridge.org. For advertisers interested in purchasing space in 
our next issue, the deadline for submission is June 17th, 2017. Rates are as follows 
per issue per ad: 

$25 business card $65 quarter page  $125 half page    $225 full page 
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Q&A With New Delany’s Diner Owners     
 Jeff and Lisa Miller 
by Marc Humker, HRAA Vice President 

 
Q. Tell us about the concept of Delaney's Diner.  
A. We wanted to create a place that would be easy to stop in and have some comfort food at a 
reasonable price. Our goal is to have a neighborhood spot with a favorite menu item for everyone in the 
group! We love to dine out with family and friends. We always enjoy those places where you know 
exactly what you want or look forward to a featured menu item. The menu is designed to give you some 
interesting options along with everyday favorites.   
 
Q. Why did you choose Huber Ridge for the location of the diner?  
A. We have lived in Westerville for over 14 years and love the community! There was no question that 
we wanted to open our flagship restaurant right in our own backyard. Huber Ridge has a great sense of 
community and a diverse group of residents, which is very appealing.  
 
Q. What is going to be different from the prior restaurant Best Breakfast to Delaney's and 
when do you expect to open for business? 
A. That is a great question! The Best Breakfast was a Westerville staple for many years and loved by 
their loyal customers. We could not duplicate what they created and we wouldn't try. Delaney's Diner 
will have a very different look from inside the restaurant, and our own menu.  However, we know that 
Corned Beef Hash is on everyone's mind and it will definitely be on the menu at Delaney's Diner. Our 
projected open date is May 1, 2017. 
 
Q. How did you become interested in culinary arts?  
A. Both of us have a long history of hospitality and retail experience including front of the house, back 
of the house and operations. It has always been our goal to open our own restaurant. 
 
Q. What is your favorite dish can you not wait to show off at Delaney's? 
A. There are quite a few fun and exciting menu items to talk about, but probably the most special is the 
Pasta Salvi. Yes, the actual Pasta Salvi from Salvi's restaurants of year's past. Jeff was heavily involved 
with the Salvi's brand for many years and this is a Columbus tradition that we are honored to bring back 
to the spotlight. Pasta Salvi fans will not be disappointed! 
 
Q. What will be schedule? 
A. We will be open Monday - Friday, 6:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m.; Saturday & Sunday, 7:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.   
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*This page is dedicated to showcasing the talented youth of Huber Ridge.  

Katherine's story had been selected as a finalist in the Westerville library writing contest! 
Here's the web link about the contest: http://www.westervillelibrary.org/contest 

Vole For A Day 
by Katherine Zonner, 5th grader at Huber Ridge Elementary 

 
I opened my eyes, blinking the sleep from them. I glanced over my shoulder to see my sisters 
curled up in the warm crook of my mother’s stomach. I knew I mustn't disturb them, so I just sat 
around the center of the den in boredom. In what seemed like moons, Pine woke up.                                 
 “Why are you up so early?” murmured Pine sounding drowsy. 
“Oh Pine, it’s not that early!” I responded. “Let’s wake up Stream and see if we can go play a 
game outside the den. 
 “Ok.” responded Pine. 
In the process of trying to awaken Stream, we stepped on my other sister, Fawn, and woke her 
up. She agreed to come play with us.  
“Mother, may we please go play outside?” all three of us begged. 
“Sure, but Bramble, don’t get into any trouble.” she said, “And don’t forget that there are wolves, 
badgers, and raccoons around so be careful.” 
 
So, we padded cautiously out of the den. When we got out, the crisp morning air felt wonderful 
and the sweet scents of forest blended into the warm smell of milk on our pelts from the den. 
There didn't appear to be any dangers around so we started to talk. 
“What shall we play?” questioned Fawn. 
“I dunno.” I replied. 
 “How about fox and vole?” said Pine softly. 
 “Ok.” Fawn and I said at the same time. 
So all three of us scurried over into the clearing. I was the vole first so my sisters tried to hunt me, 
but neither one of them could catch me! 
“No fair, Bramble! You’re too fast!” said Pine playfully. 
“Ok then, let’s play something else.” I replied. 
 
I wonder what they will want to play next I thought. It better be something fun. 
“I’ve got an idea! Let’s pretend that wolves are attacking! Pine you be the wolves, Bramble and I 
will still be foxes!” said Fawn. 
“Now that sounds like fun!” I exclaimed. 
So Pine tried running and jumping at us, going full speed, missed and fell flat on the ground. 
Dust went flying everywhere. I was worried whether she was hurt or not. 
“I’m fine! Let’s keep playing!” said Pine. 
So we kept playing wolf attack for the rest of the day until Stream finally yelped for us to come back 
into the den. All three of us scurried into the den, where she told us to stay. She needed to hunt.
         (continued on page 13) 
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(Vole For A Day continued from page 12)  
 
“Be good!” yelped Stream from outside the den.     
So we all three patiently waited until she returned. I sat looking around the earthy den, I had 
been in my whole life, with one corner being my mother’s nest and another corner were tree 
roots. This was my home. Finally, Stream returned with two juicy rats in her jaws. 
“Here you go Bramble, share this with Fawn.” Stream said softly. 
“Yum!” said Fawn. 
“Mother, can we go play a little more?” begged Pine. 
“Sure,” said Stream, “Just be back before dusk.”  
 
So all three of us scampered outside again. We didn’t end up playing, instead we ended up sitting 
down and listening to the forest surrounding us. We heard some voles nearby. Being very quiet, I 
stalked up to where I thought I had heard a vole, I saw it, leaped, and I caught it! 
“Wow, Bramble!” exclaimed both sisters. 
“That was so cool! The sun is setting though. Let’s go give this vole to mother.” I replied. 
So we all three went inside and I showed Stream my vole. She was very shocked! She said it was 
time to get some sleep and that it had been a long day. 
“Goodnight, Fawn and Pine.” I said. 
“Goodnight, Bramble.” Pine replied. 
“You are the one who caught the vole, not us, after all Bramble.” said Fawn, half awake, half 
asleep. 
Each one of us eventually drifted off into sleep after that long day of fun. 

Contact The HRAA Team! 
 
HRAA Officers:           
President - Carolyn Cordray, president@huberridge.org  
Vice President - Marc Humker, vp@huberridge.org   
Secretary - vacant position  
Treasurer - Julie Schantz, treasurer@huberridge.org 
 
Committee Coordinators:         
Newsletter Editor - Angie Merrin, huberridgeeditor@gmail.com  
Block Watch Coordinator - Lynn White, blockwatch@huberridge.org  
Membership Coordinator - Thom Conley, dues@huberridge.org  
Hospitality - Janet Brown, hospitality@huberridge.org  
Newsletter Distribution Coordinator - Eric Cordray, newsletterdistribution@huberridge.org 
Communications Coordinator - Chris Stevko, communications@huberridge.org  
Beautification Coordinator - Lori Mann, beautification@huberridge.org  
Historian - Almina Smock-Weibel  
Kiosk Coordinator - Jim Welch 
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Calendar of Events 
 

May 6th Spring Garage Sale 

May 20th HRAA Annual Plant Swap 

June 10th Concert in the Park 

June 25th Blendon Huber Blooms Garden Show and Contest 

July 15th Concert in the Park 

July 30th National Night Out Event at Ridgewood Park 

August 1st National Night Out 

August 26th Blendon/Heritage Day/Concert in the Park 

September 16th Fall Community Garage Sale 

October 21st Halloween Party at Ridgewood Park 

November 6th Holiday Cheer Program Kick-off 

December 18th Holiday Lights and Decoration Contest 

TBA Annual Blockwatch Meeting and Member Appreciation Event 

 

HRAA, Inc. General Membership Meetings - Mondays at 7 p.m. at the 

Blendon Township Senior Center 

June 5th  August 7th  October 2nd  December 4th 

 

HRAA, Inc. Executive Committee Meetings - Mondays at 7 p.m. at the Blendon 

Township Senior Center 

April 17th   July 17th   October 16th 

May 15th   August 21st   November 20th 

June 19th   September 18th  December 18th 

 
 
 



 

15 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

A  
BIG 

Thank 
You  

goes out 
to our 

advertisers
!! 

 



 

16 

 

 

Please consider supporting Liz Loew, Kurtz Bros., World’s Greatest Comics, BJ 
Lawn LTD, and Corrie Lannom. We greatly appreciate our advertisers and hope 
that you support them in return. Thanks!

Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc. Membership 
Please use this form when mailing in membership dues. 

First/Last Name(s) of Adult(s) ___________________________________ 

Address____________________________________________ 

Phone Number_____________Email(s)________________________  

Annual membership dues are $15 per household payable at anytime. Please make checks 
payable to the “Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc.” and mail to Thom Conley at 3533 Makassar 
Dr, Westerville, Ohio 43081. Dues may also be paid with PayPal by visiting huberridge.org.  


